Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting

Trinity Anglican Church – Saturday, July 9, 2011
1. The meeting was called to order at 9:39AM, by Bill Hallam.

2. Bill Hallam welcomed everyone and read a quote by Edna Chant.
3. Bill introduced our guests:
Gord Brown – MP Leeds & Grenville

Steve Clark – MPP Leeds & Grenville

Bruce Bryan – Mayor Township of Leeds & the Thousand Islands


Herb Scott – Mayor Athens Township


Velma Kelsey – Councilor Leeds & the Thousand Islands


Sarah Sanders – CLA / CLEA Information Centre Manager

Chris Giffin – Chair of the Doug Hale Memorial Golf Tournament


Roger Kelsey – Roger Kelsey Insurance


Robin Hutcheon – Well Aware


Ellen Wallace – Friends of CL Provincial Park

4. Wayne Gill gave a brief account of last years AGM meeting held at the Trinity Anglican Church, Wayne Gill made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2010 AGM, and this was seconded by Steve Page. The motion was passes with no exceptions.

5. Wayne Gill reported on the CLA and CLEA financial statements for 2010 which were published in the summer newsletter. He provided a summary of the revenue and expenditures and bank balance at December 2010. Wayne Gill made a motion to have the financial reports approved. The motion was seconded by Bob Gibson. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
6. Bill Hallam introduced the CLA and CLEA directors.
7. Directors reports:

Dwayne Struthers
-Creel Census (10th) is taking place this year
-We have a good relationship with the ministry 

-Encourage people to put large lake trout back and keep the small ones

-Carleton University is completing the study of the impact of plastic baits on lake trout

-Loon study last year showed 35 adults and 4 chicks, this year at this point we have seen 30 adults and 8 chicks

- Nesting Falcons are in Landon’s Bay…not sure yet if they are ours returning
Daragh Mansworth

-We have signed a contract with Sterling Grace Web Design to recreate our web site with an implementation goal of Aug. 1st
-The site will contain ecommerce so members can pay their dues and make donations online.


-The site will also have a trading post section for members to post items for sale 

Julia Woito

-This year CLA will again host a nature camp, a sports camp and swimming lessons.
-The regatta and BBQ are scheduled for July 31st, with Aug 1st as the rain date
-The sailing race is scheduled for Aug.14th; Chris Van Staveren will help coordinate
Bill Borger
-Bill is retiring this year as a director of CLA and CLEA
-Bill thanked everyone for their support

-He will continue his work with the Land Trust

Robbie Gibson
-Rob told the group that we are purchasing 20 replacement shoal markers this year…..we have approx 70 markers on the lake and have implemented a replacement plan 
-Rob explained that low and mid grade fuel which contains ethanol can be harmful to your outboard motor if left unused in it for long periods of time. The two marinas on CL are selling premium fuel with does not contain ethanol.

Yvonne Landon

-urged all members of the south end of the lake to encourage others to become members
Hartley Nichol

-Hartley provided a report from the OPP
-He indicated that they are enforcing a zero tolerance policy

-The OPP patrolled the lake 3o times last year and laid 40 charges

-The good news is that the majority of those stopped were compliant

Steve Page
-Steve indicated that the Sheffield Property purchase is now closed and transfer has been made to the park.
-He also shared with the group that CLEA has just donated $3,500 to be used to maintain the bridge at Slim Bay. This bridge is a vital part of the walking trail.

Ed Ristan

-Ed reminded those attending that the Doug Hale memorial golf tournament is being held on Aug. 13th and encouraged everyone to take part.
-He also indicated that we are looking for new tee sponsors and that application forms are available at the info centre and that prizes can be dropped off there as well.

-We are also in need of a PA system for the closing dinner.

Martin Streit
-Martin spoke about the stream restoration program and that in 8 years it has completed 18 projects.

-They have installed 15 KM of fencing, 15 solar water troughs and planted 30,000 trees.

8. Questions from the floor.

Zebra Mussel Study-what was the outcome?
Bill Hallam responded that the study was actually a literature review.

He indicated that zebra mussels add nutrients to the water which contributes to algae growth although our phosphorus results do not show this to be totally to blame.

Zebra Mussel also competes with the fish population for food.

MNR Fish Program
Ed Ristan voiced again his concern over the MNR fish programs, in particular the cancellation of the stocking program. He asked everyone to voice there concerns to the Ministry.

Speed and Noise on the Lake

This was by far the single largest concern of those in attendance.

The question was asked what we can do about these large “cigarette boats” that seem to have invaded our lake.

The consensus of the group was to ask the OPP to focus on this. It was suggested that a committee be formed to investigate this issue further.
High Water Levels and How is it controlled.

Murray Hall controls the water level using a log system at the outlet.

The lake has water coming in from 7 creeks but only has it exiting from one location.

9. Election of CLA Directors

The CLA Board of Directors consists of 8 elected Directors each of whom is elected for a two year term. Bill Hallam Robbie Gibson, Yvonne Landon and myself, were elected last year and will be completing the last year of our two year term. 

The following directors have agreed to stand for re-election Daragh Mansworth, Julia Woito, and Dwayne Struthers. Bill Borger has decided not to run for re-election and will therefore be stepping down as a director.

Hartley Nichol has agreed to run for election as a CLA director. Hartley is a director of CLEA and has been very active as a liaison with the OPP and involved in other governmental affairs. At this time I would ask if there are any other nominations from the floor. 

There were no other nominations from the floor and on a motion by Wayne Gill which was seconded by Ron Webster all of the above were elected as CLA directors for a two year term.
10. Announcements

The attendees were reminded about the upcoming Regatta & BBQ at the end of July, the golf tournament which is Aug. 13th.
Bill also reminded those attending that there were raffle tickets available on a canoe.

On a motion by Daragh Mansworth which was seconded by Wayne Gill the meeting was adjourned at 11:26 am.

Wayne Gill

Secretary Treasurer

CLA and CLEA


